ICHARM, ESCAP and JAXA hold meetings for flood risk reduction in Southeast Asia
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The Southeast Asia Flood Risk Reduction Forum was held on 20 February 2012 in
Bangkok, Thailand. The forum was jointly organized by ESCAP, ICHARM, and JAXA
to share information and lessons learned from the 2011 floods in Southeast Asia,
including potential and actual applications of space and other technologies. The
forum was attended by about 150 participants in total.

The forum began with speeches by Dr. Noeleen Heyzer, under-secretary-general
of the United Nations and the executive secretary of ESCAP, H.E. Mr. Kittirat Na-
Ranong, the deputy prime minister and finance minister of Thailand, and Dr.
Masanori Homma, the executive director of JAXA. In particular, H.E. Mr. Kittirat
Na-Ranong sincerely expressed his regret on the Thai government’s inadequate
involvement in flood control measures over time. ICHARM Directer Kuniyoshi
Takeuchi made the keynote speech, emphasizing that good governance is
indispensible for effective disaster management. Mr. Kimio Takeya, senior advisor
of the Japan International Cooperation Agency (JICA), delivered a presentation on
which JICA is currently working in consideration with last year's Chao Phraya flood.

The following days were devoted to a workshop entitled “Flood Risk Reduction by
Using Satellite Information.” The workshop was attended by about 30 participants
in total, including graduates from an ICHARM training course. On 21st, the
participants learned how to obtain rainfall, topography and land use data from
a JAXA satellite, as well as the data characteristics and the cycle of the satellite.
On the 22nd, ICHARM research
specialists Mamoru Miyamoto and
Ai Sugiura provided lectures and
operation practice on the ICHARM-
developed Integrated Flood Analysis
System (IFAS), and Researcher
Takahiro Sayama on the Rainfall-
Runoff-Inundation Model by using
the Chao Phraya flood as an example.
°™ On the 23rd, the follow-up discussion
was held for the four graduates from
ICHARM training courses .
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